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ADVISORY AND FINANCE COMMITTEE

MEETING MINUTES 

Of

July 20, 2011
A meeting of the Advisory & Finance Committee was held on Wednesday, July 20, 2011.  The meeting was called to order by the Fist Vice Chairman, Robert Nassau at 7:00 p.m. and was conducted at the Plymouth Town Hall, in the Mayflower II Meeting Room, 11 Lincoln Street, Plymouth, Massachusetts.

PRESENT
Fourteen members of the Committee were present: 

Linda Benezra, Robert Nassau, Michael Hanlon, Richard Gladdys, Christopher Merrill, Richard Reisig, John Moody, Cornelius Bakker, Charles Stevens, Patricia Whalen, Marc Sirrico, Wayne Dickson, Franklin Roberts, and Nancy McSpadden.
ABSENT

One member of the Committee was absent: 



James Sweeney
Advisory & Finance Committee Reorganization

In accordance with the General Bylaws of the Town, Chapter 9, Section 3, The Advisory & Finance Committee reorganized and nominated the following members to serve as officers for FY2012:
Chairperson 
Mike Hanlon nominated Robert Nassau to serve as chair of the Advisory & Finance Committee.  Charles Stevens seconded the nomination.
Patricia Whalen nominated John Moody to serve as chair of the Advisory & Finance Committee.  Richard Reisig seconded the nomination.

There were no other nominations for Chairman. 
Linda Benezra moved to close nominations for chair. Charles Stevens, Second.  The motion to close nominations carries unanimously.  
John Moody declined the nomination as chair.
The Committee elected Robert Nassau to serve as Chair of the Advisory & Finance Committee for FY2012. The motion to elect Mr. Nassau carries (13-0-1).  Patricia Whalen abstained.
First & Second Vice Chairpersons
Richard Gladdys nominated John Moody to serve as first vice chair of the Advisory & Finance Committee.  Richard Reisig seconded the nomination.
Cornelius Bakker nominated Michael Hanlon to serve as second vice chair of the Advisory & Finance Committee.  Patricia Whalen seconded the nomination.
Linda Benezra moved to close nominations for vice chairs. Charles Stevens, Second.  The motion to close nominations carries unanimously.  
The Committee elected John Moody to serve as first vice chair of the Advisory & Finance Committee for FY2012. 

The Committee elected Michael Hanlon to serve as second vice chair of the Advisory & Finance Committee for FY2012. 

OLD/NEW BUSINESS
There was discussion regarding the change in the Quarterly Tax Billing method. Linda Benezra indicated that several citizens had approached her with concerns regarding the change. 
Director of Finance, Ms. Lynne Barrett was present to answer questions regarding the new mailing of the quarterly tax bills.  Ms. Barrett said she made the decision to change the mailing from four times to two times annually and indicated the savings to the town would be approximately $22,000.  Ms. Barrett said the Department of Revenue requires mailings two times annually other mailings are done as a courtesy reminder.  In addition, Ms. Barrett indicated the town would be doing outreach at the senior center, through newspapers, and the town web site as well as several other methods. Franklin Roberts suggested PACTV for notifications.  Ms. Barrett said she would add PACTV to her list.

John Moody inquired about other communities who bill on a quarterly basis.  Ms. Barrett said about 60% of the quarterly billing community’s mail two bills rather than four.  
Nancy McSpadden asked for clarification about the customers who have their taxes escrowed versus people with no mortgages.  Ms. Barrett indicated the biggest impact would be on customers with no mortgage.  Most banks and mortgage companies require escrows and then transmit electronically to the town using a tax service.
Patricia Whalen inquired about the impact on staffing levels in the Collectors office.  Ms. Barrett said they are looking at that and will be able to provide a report during the budget process.
Linda Benezra inquired about the number of tax bills mailed and asked if there are several bills paid by a tax service would if be possible to mail notices only to those without a tax service.  Ms. Barrett said in order to provide such a service the task would need to be done manually and would require review of over 20,000 tax bills.
There were several questions regarding mailing notification for real estate taxes with other bills such as water, sewer or excise tax.  Ms. Barrett said the way the “run” works for reading meters it would not be possible to mail tax bills or notices with other bills since different areas of town are read at different times and may not coincide with the time real estate taxes are due to the town.
Mr. Nassau said the yellow insert was most helpful and provided a concise explanation of the new process. 

APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES
· June 29, 2011

Michael Hanlon moved to approve as presented. 

Linda Benezra, second.  The motion carries (8-0-6). Richard Gladdys Cornelius Bakker, Charles Stevens, Wayne Dickson, Franklin Roberts, Marc Sirrico and Nancy McSpadden abstained. 
ADJOURNMENT

John Moody moved for adjournment.

Patricia Whalen, second.  The motion for adjournment carries unanimously.  
The meeting adjourned at 7:44 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Pamela L. Borgatti
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